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Pinewood Panther

School News/Noticias de la Escuela
Pinewood Elementary

8600 52nd Ave NE Marysville, WA 98270

Phone:( 360)965-1300

Attendance: (360)965-1301

Teléfono de asistencia 360.9651301

Teléfono de escuela 360.965.1300

LINEA DE INFORMACION EN ESPAÑOL 360.965.0093

Upcoming Dates

Upcoming PTSA Sponsored Events
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January 15th

Martin Luther King Jr. Day

No School

January 24th-26th

Grading Schedule

Early Release 12:40 PM

February 16th

President’s Day Weekend

No School

February 19th

President’s Day

No School

March 25th-29th

Spring Conferences

Early Release 12:40 PM

April 1st-5th

Spring Break

No School

*Early Release Fridays*

2:15 pm

Fechas Importantes

Eventos PTSA Patrocinados por padres y maestros

voluntarios

(página 3)

15 de Enero - No hay clases

Martin Luther King Jr. Day

24 de Enero - 26 de Enero

Semana de Calificaciones

Salida Temprano 12:40 PM

16 de Febrero

No hay clases

Semana de Dia de los Presidentes

19 de febrero No hay clases

Dia de los Presidentes

25-29 de Marzo Semana de conferencias

Salida temprano 12:40 PM

Abril 1-5 No hay clases

Vacaciones de Primavera

*Salida Temprano los Viernes*

2:15 pm



From the Principal:

Dear Pinewood Families,

Happy New Year! I hope this newsletter finds you well and ready for an exciting and productive year ahead. As we kick off

2024, we reflect on the achievements of the past year and look forward to the many opportunities and experiences awaiting our

students in the months to come.

Assessments serve as valuable tools to gauge student understanding and progress, providing insights into areas of strength and

areas that may require additional support. It's crucial for students to view assessments not only as evaluative measures but also

as opportunities for growth and learning. Meanwhile, the significance of good rest cannot be overstated. Quality sleep plays a

pivotal role in cognitive function, memory consolidation, and overall well-being. All Pinewood students are taking reading and

math assessments in the next few weeks. This information will be shared with families, at the end of the month, on report cards

and progress notes. One of the coolest things about being a teacher is watching kids grow both physically and

academically. Here at Pinewood we want to celebrate all the growth and learning that your kiddos have done so far.

We made some big shifts in our lunch schedule, allowing for longer times at the table. We also restructured the seating

arrangement. All of this has increased time for

eating and reduced the mess and organized chaos.

Winter in the PNW is wet and often cold. Most days we have outdoor recess, even if it is raining. The only exceptions are

extreme high/cold temperatures (above 100 or

below freezing), lightning, and sideways rain. Our healthroom does not have changes of clothes for all of our students. Please

have your student dress for the weather.

Layers help because it is often warm in the classroom and cold outside.

**Inclement weather**www.msd25.org All closures and delays will be posted on the local news, social media and our website.

Do you have 15-20 minutes in the morning or in the middle of the day? We are looking for volunteers to help keep our school a

safe place. Volunteers will greet students as they arrive, help unload cars, hang out during breakfast, lunch, recess. If you are

interested, please complete an online volunteer form or see Ruth and Lynda in the

office. Come hang out with us!

Twila Hammontree

Pinewood Principal



Pinewood Panthers Are Better Together

Estimadas familias de Pinewood,

Noticias del Director:

¡Feliz año nuevo! Espero que este boletín lo encuentre bien y listo para un año emocionante y productivo por delante. Al
comenzar el año 2024, reflexionamos sobre los logros del año pasado y esperamos las muchas oportunidades y experiencias
que esperan a nuestros estudiantes en los meses venideros.

Las evaluaciones sirven como herramientas valiosas para medir la comprensión y el progreso de los estudiantes,
proporcionando información sobre áreas de fortaleza y áreas que pueden requerir apoyo adicional.

Es importante que los estudiantes vean las evaluaciones no sólo como medidas evaluativas sino también como oportunidades
de crecimiento y aprendizaje. Mientras tanto, no se puede subestimar la importancia de un buen descanso. Un sueño de
calidad juega un papel fundamental en la función cognitiva, la consolidación de la memoria y el bienestar general. Todos los
estudiantes de Pinewood tomarán evaluaciones de lectura y matemáticas en las próximas semanas. Esta información se
compartirá con las familias, al final del mes, en boletas de calificaciones y notas de progreso. Una de las cosas más
interesantes de ser profesor es ver a los niños crecer tanto física como

académicamente. Aquí en Pinewood queremos celebrar todo el crecimiento y aprendizaje que sus hijos han hecho hasta
ahora.

Hicimos algunos cambios importantes en nuestro horario de almuerzo, lo que permitió pasar más tiempo en la mesa. También
reestructuramos la disposición de los asientos. Todo esto ha aumentado el tiempo para comer y reducir el desorden y el caos
organizado.

El invierno en el noroeste de Washington es húmedo y, a menudo, frío. La mayoría de los días tenemos recreo al aire libre,
incluso si está lloviendo. Las únicas excepciones son las temperaturas extremadamente altas o frías (por encima de 100 o bajo
cero), relámpagos y lluvia lateral. Nuestro salón de salud no cuenta con cambios de ropa para todos nuestros estudiantes. Por
favor haga que su estudiante se vista adecuado según el clima.

Varias capas de ropa ayudan porque a menudo hace calor en el aula y frío afuera.

**Inclemencias del tiempo** www.msd25.org Todos los cierres y retrasos se publicarán en las noticias locales, las redes
sociales y nuestro página de internet.

¿Tienes entre 15 y 20 minutos por la mañana o al mediodía? Estamos buscando voluntarios para ayudar a mantener nuestra
escuela como un lugar seguro. Los voluntarios saludarán a los estudiantes cuando lleguen, ayudarán a descargar los autos y
pasarán el rato durante el desayuno, el almuerzo y el recreo. Si usted está interesado, complete un formulario de voluntariado en
línea o consulte a Ruth y Lynda en la oficina. ¡Ven a pasar el rato con nosotros!

Twila Hammontree

Director de Pinewood

Las panteras de Pinewood son mejores juntas

http://www.msd25.org


www.msd25.org (Students/Families/Español) | ww.facebook.com/groups/MSD25Espanol

www.msd25.org (Usar traductor gratis google si necesita)
www.facebook.com/MarysvilleSD

RECURSOS PARA FAMILIAS: Interpretes, clases para padres, eventos para familias, voluntariado, conocer
el sistema educativo, recursos de escuela y comunidad, traducciones, salud mental y otros.

ATENCIÓN EN PERSONA
**Con cita previa**

Llamar y dejar mensaje: 360.965.0093
Escriba un correo electrónico wendy_messarina@msd25.org

(Diga el nombre de su escuela, estudiante, nombre de padre, su teléfono, correo electrónico y mensaje
breve)

RESOURCES IN SPANISH FOR FAMILIES/STUDENTS

http://www.msd25.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/MSD25Espanol
http://www.msd25.org
https://www.facebook.com/MarysvilleSD
mailto:wendy_messarina@msd25.org


¿NECESITA INTÉRPRETES
EN SU ESCUELA O DISTRITO ESCOLAR?

Para conversaciones cortas:
Usar servicio de Language Line desde su celular:
1. Marcar el 1.877.245.0386
2.Diga # de cliente 577012
3.Diga código de 3 digitos 1,2,3
4. Diga el idioma que necesita ESPAÑOL

Para reuniones largas
Por favor, solicite uno, con anticipación en su escuela.

MAS RECURSOS

www.msd25.org (Students/families/Español)

www.facebook.com/groups/MSD25Espanol

www.msd25.org/page/spanish-speaking-resources-for-families-and-staff

http://www.msd25.org
http://www.facebook.com/groups/MSD25Espanol
https://www.msd25.org/page/spanish-speaking-resources-for-families-and-staff


Family Access in Skyward(http//family.marysville.wa-k12.net)

Family Access is a great way for parents and guardians to access your child's grades, view attendance, discipline,

meal account activity, and update your personal information such as phone numbers or emergency contacts. In

some cases, the district will post forms in Family Access that require viewing and/or a signature. Family Access

is part of our student data system. Each account is private and viewable only to those who have approved

credentials and a login and password. For the protection of our students, this cannot be done over the phone



Setting up a Family Access Account:In order to set up an account for Family Access, you will need to have an

email in your child(rens) records in the data system. This is typically added when you enrolled your child(ren)

in school but can become outdated over time. Follow these steps to get connected:

If you have not provided an email, please contact your child(rens) school office and provide them with

parent/guardian email addresses.

If you have an email but do not have your login information or you need to create an account, go to

https://www.msd25.org/o/district/page/skyward-family-access--38choose Family/Student login

under the resource column.

Click on the "forgot username or password" link and follow the steps.

You can also connect to the Family Access App once you have an established account. Search "Family Access"

on your smart phone App store.

“Better Together”

Dogs at School?

Please do not bring your dog to school when picking up your students. Only certified service animals are

permitted on District properties.

PAY ONLINE

Marysville School District’s Point of Sale system has made

it easy for families to pay for lunches, field trips, fines etc.

without a transaction fee. This system is called Touch-

Base and utilizes the same login as assigned to you for

Skyward Family Access.

The login page may be found at: http://payments.msd25.org/

If you need help with your login, please feel free to contact our office.

Report It! / Reportar Acoso o Bullying

SafeSchools Alert reporting system lets students, staff & parents confidentially report safety

concerns, including bullying, weapons & threats of violence.

Email: 1248@alert1.us

Text or Phone: 360 799-5414

Online: http://1248.alert1.us

For Emergencies call 911



Pinewood Office Hours

8:15am-4:15pm

Counselor Corner January 2024

Happy new year from Pinewood’s school counseling office!

I have just finished teaching personal safety lessons to 1st graders. In January I will teach these

lessons to 4th graders. But no matter what grade your student is in, it is most important for

families to talk about personal safety.

I like the resource,Hot Chocolate Talks, which offers talking points families can use to talk to their

kids about safety.

After break, I encourage all families (my own included!) to develop and keep to a regular bedtime

routine, which includes keeping devices out of kids’ bedrooms at night. Rested brains are better at

learning, solving problems, coping with stress and more!Here is an article that highlights the

importance of sleep for kids.

As always, please let me know if you need any resources from the community, or if you would like to

connect with me about your student. I am at 360.965.1366 ormartha_porteous@msd25.org

Over the year I will teach in each of your students' classrooms. Here is what to expect from your school

counselor by grade. Each link will give you more information about the lessons. Please contact me if you have

any questions about these lessons.

Kindergarten: Kelso's choices

1st graders: Safety lessons andKelso's Choices

2nd graders: Safety lessons and MindUp

3rd graders: Anti-bullying lessons

4th graders: Safety lessons and a social inclusion unit

5th graders: coping skills and a career unit

Lost And Found

Lost and found items can be found in the gym.

All lost & found items will be packed up the end of each month.

All items go to the Good Will on the last day of the month.



NON-DISCRIMINATION STATEMENT

Marysville School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military

status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and

other designated youth groups.

The following Marysville School District employees/departments are designated to address questions and complaints of discrimination:

Civil Rights: Dr. Courtney Hill, Executive Director of Equity and Family Engagement; courtney_hill@msd25.org; 360-965-0008

Gender Inclusivity: Dr. Courtney Hill, Executive Director of Equity and Family Engagement; courtney_hill@msd25.org; 360-965-0008

Harassment, Intimidation, & Bullying

Employees: Alvin Cooper, Executive Director of Human Resources; alvin_cooper@msd25.org; 360-965-0071

Students: Claudette Rushing, General Counsel/Executive Director of Legal and Risk Management; claudette_rushing@msd25.org; 360-965-0020

Title IX: Claudette Rushing, General Counsel/Executive Director of Legal and Risk Management; claudette_rushing@msd25.org; 360-965-0020

Section 504 and ADA: Dr. Michelle Roper, Executive Director of Special Education and Student Services; michelle_roper@msd25.org; 360-965-0174

Discrimination and discriminatory harassment may be reported to any school staff member or the district employee/department listed above by phone at (360)

965-0000. You also have the right to file a written complaint. Address: 4220 80
th
Street NE, Marysville, WA 98270.

Policies that address these issues are 3210 “Non-Discrimination,” 5010 “Non-Discrimination and Affirmative Action,” 3205 “Sexual Harassment of Students

Prohibited,” 3207 “Prohibition of Harassment Intimidation and Bullying,” 3211 “Gender-Inclusive Schools” and 2162 “Education of Students with Disabilities Under

Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973”. These Policies are available online at www.msd25.org at your school or the District’s Educational Service Center at

4220 80
th
Street NE, Marysville, WA, 98270

Upcoming Events

Pinewood PTSA News

DO YOU WANT TO VOLUNTEER?

Volunteers must complete their volunteer packet, including

criminal background check (every 2 years).

Volunteer applications are available online - click VOLUNTEER

There is an email set up for volunteers to send in their application (volunteer@msd25.org).

Follow us for more info at
Pinewood PTSA Facebook page

www.facebook.comPinewoodElementaryPTSA
Thank You Pinewood PTSA!

We appreciate everything you do for our school!



Student Conduct

The Marysville School District acknowledges that conduct and behavior is closely associated to learning. An effective

instructional program requires a wholesome and orderly school environment. The district

requires that each student adhere to the rules of conduct and submit to corrective action taken as a result of conduct

violations.

The rules of conduct are applicable during the school day as well as during any school activity conducted on or off campus.

Special rules are also applicable while riding on a school bus.

A copy of Policy 3240 “Student Conduct Expectations and Reasonable Sanctions” is available online at www.msd25.org or at

the District

Office: 4220 80th Street NE, Marysville, WA, 360-965-0000.

Weapon-Free, Drug-Free, and Tobacco-Free

The Marysville School District is a Weapon-Free, Drug-Free, and Tobacco-Free environment. You can find the standards

and procedures set forth in Policy 4210 - “Regulation of

Dangerous Weapons on School Premises” on the District’s

web-site at www.msd25.org. The document describes the

regulation for which corrective action or punishment

(i.e., discipline, suspension, and expulsion) may be imposed. Paper copies may be requested in the office of your child’s school

or at the receptionist’s desk in the School District’s Service Center, 4220 80th Street NE.

Zones of Regulation

This is a video explaining Zones of Regulation as well as two coping tools students can use

(breathing and affirmation)

Zones of Regulation is

somethingwant to start aligning K-12.

hhttps://drive.google.com/file/d/1LRDvV5E2yke87UezXrsZ5b-6C9b3H3Ic/view?usp=sharing
ttps://www.msd25.org/page/social-emotional-mental-health-supports
Pinewood’s Values:

Kindness

Learning

Passion

Respect

Teamwork

Pinewood’s Vision Statement:

Pinewood embraces having a growth mindset and taking risks to learn from our successes, challenges, and mistakes. We

believe anything is possible and look for solutions with an adventurous spirit through strong teamwork.



Pinewood’s Mission Statement:

The Pinewood Elementary staff guides and inspires each student to grow into knowledgeable, responsible, compassionate, and

resilient individuals.

Quality Service Standards:

Pinewood has adopted and adheres to our District’s

Quality Service Standards.

Just a friendly reminder…….

Watch for more students walking to and from school.

-do not block driveways

- do not drive on wrong side of the road to enter school parking lot.

- be mindful of crosswalks and speed in the school zone.

Thank you!
MSD Online Donation Site

The new online system makes it more

convenient for those who wish to donate to their school, program, or District.

Donations that come in are typically

earmarked for a specific purpose. Schools may receive donations to help cover the cost of a field trip for a

child, a special project, or to meet the needs of a classroom.

The District often receives anonymous donations for children needing assistance with clothing, shoes,

school supplies, fees, or other special purposes.

Click HERE to view the new site.

January:

● 3- Popcorn Wednesday

● 9- PTSA Membership Meeting 6pm in the Pinewood Library

● 16- Skate Night 6-8pm at the Marysville Skate Center, $8/Skater

● 17- Popcorn Wednesday

● 26- Movie Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym

● 31- Popcorn



ABSENCES and TARDIES

Please call the ATTENDANCE LINE at 360.965.1301

If your student will be absent or late arriving to school for any reason, please call the attendance

line. If not answered this line goes directly to voice mail, which makes it available 24 hours per day, 7 days per week. When

you know in advance that your child has a medical or dental appointment that will keep them out of school or arrive to school

late, leave a message at this line. We are able to take the information in advance. If you do not leave a message and your

child is not at school, an automated call will go out to attempt contacting you to ensure that your child is safe. Your child will

be marked unexcused if contact is not made..

Please help us by calling in by 9:00 am. When your child is absent, please call or send a note with your child to excuse the

absence within 3 days. Pre-arranged absences for family reasons need prior

approval by the principal, provided that the absence will not adversely affect your child’s progress in school. Absence

approval forms are available in the school office. If you child arrives at 9:25 or later, please check in at the office for a

tardy slip to minimize disturbance in the classroom.

How Does Your Child Go Home?

There may be days when your child is uncertain of the manner by which they are expected to leave school.

days a child may be picked up by a parent or other adult and other days they may ride the bus or walk. This may cause some

confusion especially as we see the change of weather . Please help your child know in advance what is expected of them at

the end of the school day. It may be a good idea to create a plan with your child, reinforcing each morning how they are to

get home. Of course, emergencies do happen. When the plan changes during the day, the office is happy to send a parent

message to the student by 3:00 PM. Our goal is to ensure that your child returns home safely and as quickly as possible.

Student Messages

We are receiving many messages for students concerning end of the day plans. In order to avoid interruption of

instructional time, we ask that plans for after school be discussed before school each day. Please keep end of the day

messages for emergency changes only!

Pinewood Attendance H E R O

HERE EVERYDAY READY ON TIME

February:

● 7- Popcorn Wednesday

13- PTSA Membership Meeting 6pm in the Pinewood Library

● 15- Movie Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym

● 20- Game Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym

● 21- Popcorn Wednesday

March:

● 6- Popcorn Wednesday

● 12- PTSA Membership Meeting 6pm in the Pinewood Library



● 15- Movie Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym

● 19-Skate Night 6-8pm at the Marysville Skate Center, $8/Skater

● 20- Popcorn Wednesday

April:

● 9- PTSA Membership Meeting 6pm in the Pinewood Library

● 10- Popcorn Wednesday

● 12- Spring Dance Time TBD in the Pinewood Gym

● 16- Game Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym

● 24- Popcorn Wednesday

● 26- Movie Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym5-29- Book Fair, 3 dates during this week **Actual dates and

time TBD

May:

● 1- Popcorn Wednesday

● 14- PTSA Membership Meeting 6pm in the Pinewood Library

● 15- Popcorn Wednesday

● 17- Movie Night 5-7pm in the Pinewood Gym

● 21- Skate Night 6-8pm at the Marysville Skate Center, $8/Skater

● 29- Popcorn Wednesday

June:

● 7- Carnival 5-7pm

● 11- PTSA Membership Meeting 6pm in the Pinewood Library

● 12- Popcorn Wednesday

DO YOU WANT TO VOLUNTEER?

Volunteers must complete their volunteer packet, including

criminal background check (every 2 years).

Volunteer applications are available online - click HERE.

There is an email set up for volunteers to send in their application (volunteer@msd25.org).

Health Room News and Information

The health room is in desperate need of

children's pants and sweatshirts. If you have any used

clothing you would like to donate, please drop them off at the office.

If your child has borrowed clothing, please have them return them .

Thank you kindly,



Mrs. Nemra

Click here for Pinewood's counseling resources


